
 

TOWNSHIP OF OCEAN SCHOOL DISTRICT KENNETHJANNARONE 

SCHOOL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR 

Memo To: Employees and their Families 

From: Elliot Kass, Acting School Business Administrator 

Re: Notification of Health Benefits Rights Under Federal Law 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

This letter provides information about health benefits that federal and State law requires your employer to 
send to you and your family members enrolled under State Health Benefits Program (SHBP) or School 

Employees' Health Benefits Program (SEHBP) coverage. Everyone enrolled under your coverage should 

read this information. You should keep this letter and the enclosed information for future reference. 

The first enclosure (Notice to Health Benefits Program Participants About Compliance with Federal Health 
Insurance Requirements) contains information about special coverage provisions under federal law. The 

law establishes certain coverage requirements applicable to most employer health insurance plans. Certain 

plans, such as those in the SHBP or SEHBP, may exempt themselves from some of these requirements as 

long as participants of the plan are notified of the exemption. See the second enclosure for details about the 
SHBP/SEHBP's compliance with the health insurance coverage required by these federal laws. 

The second enclosure (Notice of Availability-SHBPISEHBP Notice of Privacy Practices) addresses 
privacy requirements under the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) and how the 

SHBP/SEHBP may use and/or allow access to your personal health information. 

The third enclosure (Medicaid and Children's Health Insurance Programs) provides information about 
premium assistance available to individuals for employer-sponsored health coverage. 

The fourth enclosure (Fact Sheet #74, Health Benefit Coverage of Children ·Until Age 31 Under Chapter 
provides information about the coverage available to over age children who lose health benefit coverage prior 
to turning age 31. 

There is nothing that you or your family members have to do as a result of this mailing. The sole purpose is 

to inform you of your rights under these federal and State laws and, by doing so, comply with the notification 
requirements contained in the laws. If you have any questions concerning this mailing, you should contact 
Ms. Patricia DeAngelis at (732) 531-5600, ext. 3102 or the Division of Pensions and Benefits' Office of 

Client Services at (609) 292-7524. 

Enclosures 
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